MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6.

Rev. G. A. Rogers, B. A., pastor of our church at Fort Fairfield, Me., expects to hold special services soon with evangelist Tokley as helper. We also hear that Rev. Tokley is to assist Rev. F. A. Watson at Fredericton in meetings soon.

Dear Brother Dow:

I have a short item which might be of interest: We had service in Royalton afternoon and evening of New Year's Day, having previously invited Rev. J. A. Owens to come and preach for us. The attendance at both services was real good, and our brother gave us two most excellent messages. The people were appreciative and showed it, which seemed to temporarily suspend the general principle that a prophet has no honor at home, for you know this is Brother Owens' home church. The presence of the Lord was manifest all day, and we rejoice that God has thus put His seal upon us again at the beginning of this New Year, and we purpose to press ahead in the strength of our God. We are planning to do our part on Jan. 26th, and have a good offering for Missions.

H. J. S. BLANEY

A letter from Sister Sanders says the work is going well at Amherst. She has been supplying at Westchester while her son, Charlie, the pastor there, has been at Amherst, assisting his father, Rev. Dr. Sanders. We have a good letter from Rev. Hollis Kimball, our pastor at Black's Harbor, He gives a very encouraging report of the work there. A revival spirit is on with souls getting saved. He expects to have special services soon. They have recently put new pews in their church, which adds much to the comfort and appearance of the building. They had a good Christmas, he writes, and one of the many presents sent to them and the one they love most, is a baby girl, Marilyn Stella.

A letter from Sister I. M. Kierstead, of Plaster Rock, says they have had some sickness this winter, but are all better now. She is praising the Lord for His mercies, and all the nice cards and letters from friends at Christmas.

Lic. Engene Kierstead, who is principal of the school at Plaster Rock, made a short visit to North Head during Christmas holidays, and preached in the church there on Sunday night.

Rev. H. C. Mullen, of Havelock, N. S., writes a very enocuraging letter to the Editor, and also see one in this issue of Highway. He writes that he has been preaching as he has opportunity, and is still open for calls to the Lord's work. They had a nice Christmas, with their family all home. Their daughter, Helen, has gone back to her school at Plaster Rock, and their son, Wilbur, has gone back to E. N. C. to resume his studies. We also had a nice letter from Sister Alice Sterritt beside the one for the Highway. She is praising the Lord for His mercies in bringing her through her recent operation on her eye, and for the privilege of working for Him.

Lic. Bennett Cochrane and Lic. Donald Cochrane and their sister, Gertrude, have held a very successful meeting at Beals, Me., recently. The editor of the King's Highway was called over there last week to assist them. We went over Wednesday and stayed over

Sunday. We baptized six happy converts on Sunday and received five of them into church membership. They are having large congregations and an excellent spirit in all the meetings. We enjoyed our visit with the faithful brethren and sisters at Beals.

Rev. P. J. Trafton reports good meetings at Port Maitland and Sandford with good attendance at prayer meetings.

Rev. H. C. Archer supplied for Rev. H. S. Dow on Sunday, Jan. 12th. He also spoke over the air from Moncton on Jan 6th. The editor will be on the air again on Jan. 27th.

PERSONALS

Mr. Charles Wright, of Amherst, is confined to his bed with a form of rheumatism and wants to be remembered in prayer. Brother and Sister Wright lived in Moncton a few months previous to moving to Amherst. They both came to the Reformed Baptist Church and got saved. Mrs. Wright being a trained singer often sang solos in our meetings which were greatly enjoyed by the congregation. We had a nice letter from Sister Wright recently in which she testifies to the great change which come into their lives since they found Jesus. Let us pray for them.

Mr. Carl Nye, of Gordonsville, has been a patient in the Fort Fairfield hospital recently. He has been suffering with Brights disease. He is now with his daughter, Mrs. Fred Wright, of Fort Fairfield. He has recently found the Lord much to the joy of the family and friends. Let us pray for his complete recovery of his health.

Mr. Karl Keirstead, son of Sister I. M. Keirstead of Plaster Rock and the late Rev. I. F. Keirstead, spent Christmas with his mother and brother Eugene and family.

Sister Jane Maxon, who lives with her son Harry in Michigan, wishes to be remembered to all her friends in New Brunswick. She says she would like to see them all again. She is praising the Lord for His blessings.

Phyllis, eldest daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Roy Thurston of Sandford, N. S., is a patient at the Farmouth Hospital. She underwent an operation for appendicitis on Jan. 8th.

Harry Bain, eldest son of Mr. and Mrs. Everett Bain of Sandford, N. S., has returned from the Farmouth Hospital where he was a patient for a week.

Myra Crowell, nurse-in-training at the Farmouth Hospital, spent Christmas week with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Elton Crowell, at Port Maitland, N. S.

Dorothy Perry, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Perry, spent the Christmas and New Year holidays with her parents at Port Maitland, N. S.

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND

A Friend	\$3.00
Mr. Charles E. Churchill	3.50
A Friend, Woodstock	2.00
Mrs. Jane Maxon	
Mrs. Joseph Downing	.50
Mr. N. E. Hicks for Missions	.50

We are very thankful to all our friends and readers for their contributions to this fund and also for their renewals. We hope that many others whose renewals are due will send them in at once, and thus help on the work of publishing our paper.

Thank you,

EDITOR,

45 Archibald St., Moncton, N. B.

MARRIED

Chandler-Kelley

At the Reformed Baptist parsonage, Jones port, Maine, on Christmas night, Dec. 25th, 1935, Miss Juanita Kelley was united in marriage to Clifford Chandler in the presence of about fifty relatives and friends. The bride and groom were attended by Miss Virginia Alley and Mr. George Chandler. The wedding march was played by Mrs. E. R. Bradley. The bride was given in marriage by her mother, Mrs. Ella Tracy. The double ring ceremony was performed by Rev. E. R. Bradley. A reception was held at the parsonage immediately after the wedding and the bride received many useful presents.

The happy young couple will reside in Jonesport, Me., and are wished a long, useful and joyous life. REV. E. R. BRADLEY

Davis-Chandler

Two young hearts were made as one at the Reformed Baptist parsonage, Jonesport, Me., when Miss Verlene Chandler and Leland Davis were united in marriage by Rev. E. R. Bradley, on Jan. 1st, 1936, at 1.15 a. m. The happy couple came to the parsonage for the occasion immediately after the closing of a watch-night meeting at the church. They were attended by Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Chandler. The double ring ceremony was used in the presence of a few near relatives of the bride.

This contented young couple will make their home in Jonesport, Maine. We wish them an extended life of success and joy.

REV. E. R. BRADLEY

On Saturday evening, Dec. 21st, at 8 o'clock, the Reformed Baptist parsonage was the scene of a quiet wedding when Glenna, eldest daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Clarence MacDonald, of Millville, was united in marriage to Garfield, son of Mr. and Mrs. Rankin Chute, of Hawkins' Corner. The single ring service was used. The ceremony was performed by Rev. S. G. Hilyard. We wish this couple a happy, prosperous life together.—S. G. H.

MISSION FUND

Per I. M. Kierstead\$15.	00
A friend	00
17: 1	00
D TT C TIT'S	00
II. IV 1 III (C C .	00
77:11 11 77 0	00
T. CC 35 44	50
Grey's Mills S. S. (for Alice Sterritt) 10	
For Passage Fund—	00
W. R. Carson\$50.	00
D- '1 D 1'	00
M D D 1	00
D 1.	00
D 11 C	00
A 1 TZ 11	00
M D 1:	00
Received on Pledges —	
Chas. Sanders	00
NA TI D NI	00
A C . 1	00
Miss Lois Goodspeed	
S. H. Bradley 5.0	
Miss Wyonetta Sargeson	
5 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	

We need \$450.00 immediately for salaries for our missionaries in South Africa. Friends please remember your pledges for this work. Let all contribute as best you can. Thank you.

L. T. SABINE, Treasurer

Box 282, Woodstock, N. B.